M. R. Hyker’s Latest Adventure


12-02-06: Bull Run Mountain Conservancy – What can I say! The weather has been great for vista hikes. Today was no different although it was a tad chilly and breezy at the top. I was joined by 16 Penny, Chuck, Clark Kent, Rox, Bill, Liz, Nicki and Tom.

The nicest thing about this hike is that it is only about an hour and 15 minutes from Columbia and is seldom crowded. Given the view at High Point this should be against the law. We left the park and ride at 8:05 and were walking by 9:30. We visited the Chapman home and mill ruins, as we always do, and paid our respects at the family graveyard before beginning the ascent up Fern Hollow. Along the way we met two Eagle scouts and their dads who were busily constructing bridges over the stream. After a brief chat we continued up the long grade taking a few short standing breaks here and there to catch our breath and shed some layers. Once at the top we were greeted by a grand view of Fauquier County and the distant Blue Ridge. The break was brief as the chilly breeze drove some of my brethren back into the shelter of the woods. We descended into the valley through which Cattlet’s Branch flows. We followed an unmaintained trail back to a hidden quarry site in a hollow and finished our break there. 

The rest of the hike went by quickly as we visited the Dawson graveyard and walked by an old farmhouse. There was only one very slight hill and one wide stream crossing that slowed us down a bit. Other than that I think the entire group became a blur. I think we were back at our cars around 1 o’clock.

